

<u>www.churt.org</u>

churt_pc@btinternet.com

Tel: 07766 190201 or 01428 714375

Churt Parish Council Newsletter July 2022

New Councillor

We are very pleased to report that Stephen Morgan has been co-opted onto the Parish Council. Stephen has lived in Churt for many years and has a special interest in IT matters and the environment. He fills the casual vacancy following the retirement of Cllr John Petty.

Waverley Parking Review

As part of the Waverley parking review this year, there was a proposal to extend parking restrictions on Jumps Road westward from the Bel and Dragon towards, but not as far as, Crabtree Lane. The proposals can be viewed here: Waverley Parking Review 2021 - Waverley Western Villages (surreycc.gov.uk)

These proposals have been approved and will be implemented in mid August. Surrey County Councillor David Harmer has advised that anyone who objected to the proposals (including wanting to see the restrictions extended to a larger area) should have been informed of the decision. If anyone wishes to object, he recommends waiting until the new restrictions are implemented and to then object based on new issues arising.

New Supplementary Planning Document

Councillors Julian Spence and Myra Johnson attended a meeting launching the Waverley Climate Change and Sustainability Supplementary Planning Document, which is out for Public Consultation until 29 July. It does not set out any new

policy but sets out guidance on implementing existing policy. The document has guidance on six topic areas:

- a. Minimising energy use in new developments
- b. Sustainable site layout, landscaping, layout, and orientation of buildings
- c. Climate change resilience and adaptation
- d. Use of sustainable resources and materials and sustainable management of waste
- e. Water efficiency
- f. Design to encourage use of sustainable forms of transport

The document can be found here http://www.waverley.gov.uk/ClimateSPD. We will be providing a response to the consultation.

Farnborough Airport

MP Jeremy Hunt has passed on a letter received from the CEO of the Civil Aviation Authority in response to the issues which he raised with them on behalf of constituents. The letter advises that the scope of the airspace change post implementation review will now consider noise impact of all affected aircraft below 7000 feet and in respect of aircraft landing, will extend to 20 miles from the airport.

This is good news but further pressure is still needed to ensure that things like evaluating safety, pollution and emissions are included in the scope of the PIR. Further information can be found on our websites at:

https://www.churtzero.org/farnborough-airport-info and https://www.churt.org/latest-news

Emergency Plan

We have committed to revisit our Emergency Plan, which exists to ensure that in the event of an emergency there is a clear understanding of the roles and responsibilities of the various support agencies and a plan to enlist local people to help others in the community. We will publish an updated Plan on our website in September.

Lisa Martin, Chair, Churt Parish Council

Lisa.martin@churt.org

The next meetings of the Churt Parish Council and Recreation Ground Trust will take place in the pavilion on Wednesday 21^{st} September 2022 at 7.30pm. Anyone is welcome to attend. Please note there are no meetings and hence no newsletter, in August.